
 
 

NOTICE TO THE BAR 
 

RESUMPTION OF SOCIALLY DISTANCED IN-PERSON GRAND JURY SESSIONS 
 
The Supreme Court has authorized the resumption of in-person grand jury 

sessions effective June 15, 2021.  The Court’s May 11, 2021 Order is attached. 
 
Grand juries may resume in person as of that date with appropriate health 

protocols, including face masks and social distancing.  As of August 1, 2021, all 
counties are to have at least one in-person grand jury panel in place.  As set forth in 
the Court’s Order, “based on current limits to on-site presence and in-person court 
events in court and other locations – specifically the need to maintain social 
distancing and to preserve court space for in-person criminal jury trials – grand 
juries also may continue to convene temporarily in a virtual format.”  

 
The Court in a separate May 11, 2021 Order also has authorized the 

resumption of in-person petit jury proceedings. 
 
Questions about this notice may be directed to the Office of the 

Administrative Director of the Courts at (609) 376-3000. 
 

     
____________________________________ 
Hon. Glenn A. Grant, J.A.D.     
Acting Administrative Director of the Courts 

 

Dated: May 11, 2021 








